AUGUST 5, 2008 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES
a.
Public Hearing and Action on Mucha Annexation and Zoning, 0.12 acre, vacant parcel west of 3094 Newcastle. A request to annex this site into the City and zone it for single-family use (the parcel will be combined with 3094 Newcastle) – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

Cheng explained the proposal and power point presentation.  He stated that it is currently in Ann Arbor Township and is approximate 5,000 square feet.  It is located west of Huron Parkway, west of Washtenaw Avenue.  It is currently surrounded by R1A zoning to the west, north and east; to the south there is R4A and Township zoning.  The petitioner is planning to annex this site into the City and attached it to the parent parcel.  The total combined area is approximately 33,000 square feet.  It does not meet the minimum requirements for splitting of parcels in the future.  Staff recommends approval.
Bona opened the public hearing at 8:09 p.m.

Noting no public speakers, Bona closed the public hearing at 8:10 p.m.

Potts – Asked staff questions about surrounding properties.  She stated that it appears that the proposed zoning is appropriate as this zoning currently exists in the area.

Moved by Carlberg, seconded by Woods, “That the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the Mucha Annexation and R1A Single-Family District Zoning.” 

A vote on the motion showed: UNANIMOUS
	YEAS: 
	Bona, Carlberg, Mahler, Pratt, Lowenstein, Mahler, Westphal, Woods, Potts

	NAYS: 
	None

	ABSENT: 
	Borum

	Motion carried, unanimous. 


